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O Internal motion

X External motion

O Amendment

Title: ESU supports SHI’s demands to raise the basic support rate of the Icelandic government run student loan fund (LÍN) and government spending on higher education.

Point of the agenda: 08ciii

Proposed by: SHI

Seconded by:____PSRP, SOLG, NSO________________________
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Passed:
YES

NO

(for use of board meeting chair only!)
The basic support rate that Icelandic students can obtain from the government run loan fund has not proved sufficient since the Icelandic financial crisis started and is now considerably lower than unemployment benefits which in turn are too low according to the guidelines set by the ministry of welfare. This is unfortunate as it provides a disincentive for the unemployed to seek higher education. Raising the support rate to the amount available for unemployment benefits should be a goal of Icelandic authorities. As shown in many previous examples from other nations, both in Europe and elsewhere, the way out of economic turmoil is an educated population. The European Students´ Union believes this issue is the key to conquer the recession in Iceland and lifting it back up to its previous status as an economically and politically stable democratic nation.��The economic incentive for the unemployed population is to remain on benefits instead of seeking education, a key ingredient to revitalizing the economy. The fact remains that benefits and social welfare are not reimbursed by the recipients, whereas the government run student loan fund does not give out grants to students. They are loans that need be repaid, with interests. Since Iceland’s economic difficulties started in 2008, the University of Iceland has faced increased spending cuts from the government, but simultaneously application numbers are skyrocketing. This poses a great threat to the quality of education in Iceland. A well educated nation is a silver bullet in the fight against economic difficulties. This will however, not happen unless serious changes occur in educational policy in Iceland.��In light of these circumstances, the European Students´ Union supports SHI´s efforts to amend the aforementioned problems.















